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United States Senate 

Dear Senator Graham: 

Earlier this year, the Senate Labor and Human Resources 
Committee passed the Ryan White Comprehensive AIDS 
Resources Emergency (CARE) Reauthorization Act of 1995 (S. 
641). The committee's proposed legislation would change 
the title I and II funding formulas so that funds would be 
distributed based on an estimate of the number of people 
living with acquired immunodeficiency syndrome (AIDS) and . 
the cost of delivering services to these people. These 
changes would potentially affect the current distribution 
of funding to eligible metropolitan areas (EMA) and 
states.l 

Your office asked us to calculate EMA and state grants 
based on (1) the formulas found in S. 641 as of April 3, 
1995, and (2) the same formulas without a cost factor-- 
that is, based only on an estimate of the number of people 
living with AIDS. Accordingly, we have calculated these 
grants using data from the Centers for Disease Control and 
Prevention to estimate AIDS caseloads and data from the 
Health Care Financing Administration to estimate service 
costs. Enclosure 1 displays the results for title I, and 
enclosure 2 shows the results for title II.2 

These results demonstrate the distribution of funding 
under the alternative formulas in the first and fifth 
years. In these calculations, 
title I and II appropriations. 

we assume no growth in the 

includes funding floors so that, 
Also, the proposed S. 641 

relative to their grants 

'"States" includes the 50 states, the District of 
Columbia, Puerto Rico, and the territories. 

2The results for title I include seven metropolitan areas 
that are expected to be deemed new EMAs in fiscal year 
1996. 
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under the existing legislation, an EMA or state could lose 
no more than 2 percent in the first year and 7.5 percent 
by the fifth year.3 Hence, in our calculations, an EMA or 
state that reaches the funding floor under the proposed S. 
641 will experience no additional funding loss under the 
formula that has no cost factor. 

Results of Our Analysis 

Relative to the proposed S. 641 formulas, a formula with 
no cost factor would increase title I funding in the first 
year for 30 EMAs and decrease funding for 10. Funding for 
nine of the EMAs would be unaffected because they would 
have reached the funding floor under S. 641. By the fifth 
year, funding would increase for 32 EMAs and decrease for 
10 EMAS. Funding for seven EMAs would be unaffected. In 
both the first and fifth years, three Florida EMAs would 
experience a funding increase --Jacksonville (19.71 
percent), Orlando (14.52 percent), and Tampa-St. 
Petersburg (16.89 percent.). Funding for the Ft. 
Lauderdale and Miami EMAs would be unaffected by the 
formula change in either year. Funding for the West Palm 
Beach EMA would be unaffected in the first year and would 
increase by 3.77 percent in the fifth year. 

Title II funding, without a cost factor, would increase 
for 15 states in the first year and decrease for 13 
states. Funding would be unaffected for 26 states. These 
states' funding amounts would be unaffected because they 
had received a $100,000 or $250,000 minimum grant (for 
example, New Hampshire and North Dakota), reached the 
funding floor (for example, California and Colorado), or 
were held harmless from losing additional funds (for 
example, Georgia and Michigan). By the fifth year, title 
II funding would increase for 19 states and decrease for 
17 states. Funding for 18 states would be unaffected. 
For the state of Florida, funding would be unaffected in 

3To implement these floors, the amount of funds that a 
state may gain under S. 641 has been proportionally 
reduced. Hold harmless provisions have been applied, 
however, to prevent states that would otherwise be gaining 
funds from losing funds. 
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the first year and would increase by 4.80 percent in the 
fifth year. 

We hope this information proves useful to you. If you or 
your staff have any questions, please contact me on (202) 
512-7119 or Jerry Fastrup, Assistant Director, on (202) 
512-7211. 

Sincerely yours,, 

William J. Sck$nlon 
Associate Director, 

Health Financing Issues 

Enclosures 

(118119) 
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